
White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
October 8, 2018

Treasurer Aaron Graf called the regular board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, 
October 8, 2018.  Roll call as follows:  Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Rick 
Martinez, Zoning Administrator, Barb Davidson and Amanda Gerard representing 
Ingham County 911.  Trustee Graf led us in the pledge of allegiance.    

A Motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer Graf to accept the minutes 
of the September 10, 2018 Board Meeting.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the 
treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  Due to the change to 
Eaton Federal, Treasurer Graf was not able to balance the General Fund Checking.  

Rick Martinez, Zoning Administrator, gave his report.  

We went over the Insurance renewal from Burnham and Flower.  A motion was made by 
Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer Graf to keep the same coverage with the total cost of 
$4,617.00 per year.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer 
Graf to pay bills as presented once Treasurer Graf is able to balance the GFC.  Motion 
carried.

Trustee Graf stated that the park Commission is concerned about cracks in the walking 
path.  We will need to do something about it in the spring.

Treasurer Graf adjourned the meeting at 8:17 p.m

Respectfully Submitted,

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
White Oak Township
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